
Public Hearing  August 4, 2009 

 At 7:00 p.m. Supervisor Milner called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 

18 State Street, Brockport, New York on August 4, 2009.  The purpose of the public hearing was to 

consider the petitions of Michael McLean, owner of Heritage Square Subdivision and the UC 

Brockport Housing, LLC, owner of College Suites at Brockport, to extend and/or establish Special 

Districts in an area known as Heritage Square Subdivision in the Town of Sweden.  Petitions to be 

considered are extensions to the Sweden Consolidated Sewer and Water Districts, extension to the 

Sweden Drainage District and establishment of a Lighting District. 

  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor John Milner, Councilperson Rob Carges, 

Councilperson Patricia Connors, Councilperson Tom Ferris and Councilperson Danielle Windus-

Cook.  Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Town Clerk Karen Sweeting and 

Superintendent of Highways Fred Perrine. 

   

Visitors present were residents Terry and Cheryl Cooley and Caurie Putnam.   

 

 Supervisor Milner asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 

the Town newspaper.  Notice was read.   

  

 Supervisor Milner asked if anyone had any comments.  Written comments were received 

from Terry and Cheryl Cooley relative to concerns with lighting.  Terry Cooley expressed 

additional concerns with hours of operation at the site.   

 Finance Director Leisa Strabel explained that the formation of the Lighting District 

determines who pays for the utilities, in this case, the installation and usage costs for three light 

poles. 

 

No further comments were made.  The public hearing was closed at 7:15 pm. 

  

      Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

      Karen M. Sweeting 

      Town Clerk 
 


